April 1. 1964

Clarence H. Lindahl, Chairman Iowa Section, M.A.A. Iowa State University Ames. Iowa

Dear Clarence:

The mimeographed tentative program that I have mailed out to Iowa Chapter members is enclosed. I am also enclosing a copy of my most recent letter to Professor Bing.

I have contacted T. A. Moilien of Equitable Life here in Des Moines, who is handling the high school mathematics contest for the Des Moines Actuarial Club and he plans to attend our meeting. I will see that he has a program, also. I suggested to him that we might want him to present his report within the time of the business meeting.

I have already sent a note to the persons presenting papers to provide me with a one hundred word abstract for the MONTHLY, to be included as a part of the Iowa Chapter minutes. You would, of course, want to contact them for whatever is to be included in the Iowa Academy proceedings, as you have indicated.

It looks to me as if you have things pretty well in order and I think it will be a good meeting.

I am enclosing a check to cover the following expense items in connection with mailings since the last check:

Postage.....\$8.90
Mimeographing......2.76
Total \$11.66

I will appreciate it if you will sign the check on the lower left hand side and return it to me. I believe this will put our books in order with respect to finances, with the exception of any possible expense you may have incurred. I will see you April 17, if not sooner.

Sincerely yours.

Earle L. Canfield Secretary-Treasurer Iowa Section, M.A.A.